St. Simons Island Rotary

Board Meeting





June 5, 2007 (Revised 7/4)
The Board meeting was called to order by President Pat at 11:35 am at Sea Palms Golf Resort on St. Simons Island.
Those in attendance were as follows:  President Pat, Jim Bruce, Brooke Pridmore, Millard Allen, Mike Muldowney, Maria Vogt, Teresa King, Leon Jorgensen, Chuck Cansler, Julian Flexer, Stan Kyker, Kevin Lokey, Mike Harris, Becky Stephenson, Linda Butler, Stan Humphries and Jack McDonald.
The May board minutes were presented.  A motion was made to accept with correction. .  Motion passed.
Treasury Report:  Treasurer’s report was presented by Jim Bruce.  A motion was made to approve. Motion passed.
Old Business
A motion was made by Jim Bruce and Seconded by Leon to contribute $300.00 this year to the Chang Mai Rotary Club, Thailand at Eric Andrea’s request.
Bud Dorsey’s Rule of 85- This has been located.

Director’s Reports:

Club & Public Relations- Stan Kyker reported the photo regarding the Ferst Foundation was in the paper last week.
Club Service & Membership- Jim Bruce spoke to Bill Walker.  See comments under new business.
Community Service- Leon reported that Veteran’s Walk went well and brick orders were received.  Veteran’s walk recently had two brick shipments; one has been installed and second shipment just arrived. Mike Harris expressed his concerns on the commercialization at the Taps at Twilight. 
International Service- No new report at this time.

Programs & Fellowship-  No new report at this time.

Vocational Service- Chuck Cansler reported that the transition with Robert Cable and Leon Jorgensen is now complete.

New Business- 

President Pat expressed thanks to John Darby and his committee’s hard work organizing Taps at Twilight.

President Pat shared a thank you note from the Boys & Girls Club, Coastal Georgia Community College and Ferst Foundation for our contributions

Kevin Lokey received an email from the Port Alfred Rotary Club, S. Africa notifying us that they honor a club at each meeting and our club was the first club to honored.

Bill Walker has tendered his resignation due to conflicting schedules.  It was recommended by Jim Bruce that he become an Honorary Member. Leon made a motion to table recommendation pending the definition of “Honorary Member”.

A motion was made by Jim and seconded by Mike to accept the following resignations:

John Booth

effective May 1, 2007

Bob May

effective May 7, 2007

Roland Daniel

effective April 1, 2007
LOA- A Motion was made by Stan and seconded by Brooke to accept Ted Wright’s request for LOA from May 1, 2007, returning in October 2007.

New Member- Beverly McBride completed orientation two weeks ago. A motion was made by Jim and seconded by Millard to accept her application for membership.

Kevin Lokey reported that Jeff Flacky who has formed Golden Isles Wood Workers with fourteen other partners has contacted him asking to design something to be auctioned off to benefit the Boys and Girls Club. President Pat will follow up with them.

2007 Board of Directors are as follows:

Brooke Pridmore

Millard Allen

Stan Kyker

Don Fielder

Stan Humphries

Robert Cable

Jim Bruce made a motion to accept Linda Butler as the new Treasurer with Shirley Redanz as Financial Advisor. Motion seconded by Brooke. 
Meeting adjourned at 12:30pm.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Teresa Jones King
Assistant Secretary

